Throwing everything at TB
The Government's current method of controlling cattle TB - surveillance, testing and slaughter - is not working effectively. That is the conclusion of the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (EFRA) select committee in its report Badgers and cattle TB, published on February 27th.
The Committee's conclusion is that there is no simple solution that will control cattle TB. It says the Government must adopt a multi-faceted approach to tackling the disease, using all methods available including - 

• more frequent cattle testing, with more frequent and targeted combined use of the  tuberculin skin test and the gamma interferon test
• the evaluation of post-movement cattle testing
• greater communication with farmers on the benefits of biosecurity measures
• the deployment of badger and cattle vaccines when they become available in the future
• continued work on the epidemiology of the disease
The MP’s say that if Defra is to save expenditure in the long run it must continue to fund work to fill the gaps in the knowledge about cattle TB and the way it spreads. Central to this work must be an answer to the question of what is the precise mechanism of the infection between badger and cattle. 
At The Organic Research Centre – Elm Farm we applaud the diligent work of the EFRA committee but would urge MP’s and Defra to also add natural immunity in cattle and positive health approaches such as mineral supplementation to their multi-faceted list.

